MEDIA STATEMENT IN RESPONSE TO PQ 953


Statement issued by the Ministry of Public Works, 23 April 2017

MEDIA STATEMENT

PUBLIC WORKS MINISTER NKOSINATHI NHLEKO DENIES KNOWLEDGE OF FURTHER UPGRADES AT PRESIDENT JACOB ZUMA’S NKANDLA RESIDENCE

The Minister of Public Works Nkosinathi Nhleko has learnt with shock that Government plans further upgrades of President Jacob Zuma’s private residence in Nkandla as reported in the local media today. 

Since Minister Nhleko moved to public works this month, he has held several meetings with senior members of the Department of Public Works on various key strategic issues relating to the department.

Said Minister Nkosinathi Nhleko: “No one has ever briefed me about the alleged planned upgrades and it is all news to me. If indeed such upgrades are on the cards, it certainly would be tantamount to misconduct that I have not been formally appraised on the matter.”

Minister Nhleko also finds it extremely disturbing that someone from the legal department allegedly spoke to the media on this matter without the knowledge and sanction of the Ministry of Public Works.

“What informs this overzealousness and breach of internal media liaison protocols and guidelines?”

Tomorrow the Minister will seek clarity on the alleged upgrades to President Jacob Zuma’s Nkandla private residence from the Director General of Public Works Mziwonke Dlabantu. 

For now the Ministry of Public Works will not be making further public comments on the matter. 
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